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MAYOR’S CORNER 
Governor’s Business Friendly Cities Award 
 

     Riverdale City has been recognized by Governor Herbert 
for our progressive business practices. Our best practice way 
of working with developers and property owners to achieve 
the best possible outcomes has been a long time philosophy 
of doing business here in the city.  The award recognizes 
Riverdale City as a “Utah Governor’s Business Friendly 
Community”, and was only given to a handful of communities 
(almost half from Weber County).  They had a list of criteria 
that had to be met and documentation had to be provided for 
each category.  Since 2005 and even before the SB35 
financial crunch we have been doing many of the things on 
the list anyway as a matter of practice, so it was easier for us 
to comply and report the progress.  When receiving the 
award, I explained to the Governor that we are 70% 
dependent on the sales tax revenue and put the measures in 
place years ago to create a business friendly city.   
 

     One of the main criteria was to go through our business 
regulations to find any that were cumbersome and stood in 
the way of progress.  There are many federal and state 
regulations that had to be looked at (which was the main idea) 
to reduce or eliminate.  We did comply with those in every 
way practical, but for the most part they were already 
eliminated, with our streamlined business model.  We can 
always improve and this process helped us look at a few 
other ways to do so.  I am very proud that we have been 
recognized by the Governor’s Office of Economic 
Development as one of the best run cities in the state.  I want 
to recognize Mike Eggett and Chris Stone for doing most of 
the paperwork necessary to comply and I thank Larry Hansen 
for his vision, the staff for their great implementation, and the 
City Council for their support to pass the necessary policies 
and ordinances to fulfill the requirements.   
  

Enjoy the Fall Weather on the Trail 
 

     If you step just a short distance away from our business 
district you will find our marvelous river trail.  I have talked 
about it many times before, but this time of year merits 
repeating.  The trail system goes from our south border all the 
way to Rainbow Gardens at the mouth of Ogden Canyon.  It 
is close to the rivers the entire length of the trail and the views 
are amazing.  What a great time of year to take full advantage 
of the cooler temperatures and the beautiful scenery of the 
fall.  You can see some of the most spectacular fall colors in 
the west by taking the trail the full length and back.  Some of 
the colors have faded a little for sure, but others are very 
vibrant.  Take time to enjoy all of the beauty! 
 

Thanks for all you do to make our city great! 
 

Bruce Burrows 
Mayor 

VETERANS DAY CEREMONY 
 

     Riverdale City will hold a special brief 
Veterans Day Ceremony on Veterans Day, 
Monday, November 11th at 10:00 a.m. The 
ceremony will honor those who have served 
our country through military service. Those 
attending may want to bring your camp chair 
for seating. The ceremony will take place at 
the Riverdale Veterans Memorial located in 
front of the Riverdale Civic Center, 4600 
South Weber River Drive. Everyone is invited to attend.  

TIME TO WINTERIZE 
 

     Our Public Works Department would 
like to remind residents to winterize your 
lawn sprinkler systems before the 
freezing temperatures settle in. This can 
be done by draining or blowing out with an air compressor any 
water that remains in the sprinkler lines. Sprinkler lines are 
typically not buried deep enough to prevent freezing. Each 
spring we have residents surprised by large water bills due to 
unknown leaks in their lawn sprinkler system caused by 
broken lines that froze during the winter.  
 

     If you have a swamp cooler, please remember to winterize 
it as well. Please be sure to turn off and drain the water line 
running to the swamp cooler at the valve. This will prevent 
freezing and leaking due to a broken water line. Please avoid 
the cost of excess water usage and the repair of your sprinkler 
system or swamp cooler by properly winterizing your systems. 

 

Riverdale City Mayor Bruce Burrows accepts the “Utah 
Governor's Business Friendly Community” award from Governor 
Gary Herbert. 
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CITY HOLIDAY SCHEDULE    

    All city buildings, except for 
the Community Center, will be  
closed for the Veterans Day 
holiday on November 11th. 
 

     All city buildings will be closed for the 
Thanksgiving holiday on November 28th & 
29th, with the exception of the Community 
Center which will be open on the 29th.  
 

     There will be no change in our garbage  
and recycling pickup schedule for these 
holidays. Please put out your containers as 
normal for Wednesday pick up.  
 
SENIOR CENTER GIFT SHOP 

 

     Stop by the Senior Center for your 
holiday gifts. Crafters have helped to create 
many beautiful items for sale at the gift 
shop. The proceeds help support the 
Senior Center programs.  
 
DOG LICENSES AVAILABLE 
 

     The 2014 dog licenses have 
arrived and are now available. 
Licenses can be renewed at the 
Civic Center, 4600 S. Weber River 
Drive. To print a dog license form 
please visit www.riverdalecity.com. 
 
FIRST AID KIT FUNDRAISER 
 

     The Riverdale Firefighters 
Association is selling hospital 
quality first aid kits to raise 
funds for their Sub-for-Santa 
program. To view information 
about the kits visit the Fire 
Department page on the city website at 
www.riverdalecity.com. The kits will help 
you to be better prepared for a medical 
emergency. They also make great gifts. 
They can be purchased at the Fire station 
until December 18th. 
 
EVENT TO BENEFIT SENIORS 
 

     The Northern Utah Disc Golf 
Association is hosting their 8th Annual 
Winter Charity Bowl on December 7, 2013 
at the Riverpark Disc Golf Course located 
near the south trailhead parking lot. This 
year's recipient is the Riverdale Senior 
Center. Entry is only $25 for most players. 
All of funds raised go to the charity. Please 
visit www.discgolfscene.com/tournaments/
Eighth_Annual_Winter_Charity_Bowl_2013 
for more information. 
 
READING TUTORS NEEDED 
 

     Riverdale Elementary School is in need 
of reading tutors to volunteer on Mondays 
and Wednesdays for the rest of the school 
year.  If you are interested please contact 
Amanda Bardwell at Riverdale Elementary 
801-452-4540. 

START EARLY TO BE PREPARED FOR WINTER 
 

Things to do and items to have available in your ho me: 
· Get your furnace checked by a certified heating contractor. 
· Clean your chimney if you burn wood or coal. 
· Have a flashlight and portable radio with extra batteries on hand. 
· Have an emergency heating source and heating fuel. 
· Keep a fire extinguisher in your home. 
· Store extra food, water, medicine, first-aid supplies, and baby items. 
· Ensure smoke and carbon monoxide detectors work and have new batteries. 

 

In vehicles (cars, trucks, snowmobiles): 
· Fully check and winterize your vehicle. 
· Carry a winter storm survival kit with tools and emergency supplies. 
· Keep your gas tank near full. 
· Carry a cell phone and let someone know your itinerary. 

 

RECREATION NEWS 

BOYS BASKETBALL REGISTRATION  
 

     Boys basketball registrations for 3rd-9th grades are currently taking 
place and will go until November 30th. The cost is $25 for Riverdale 
residents.  
 

     Registrations for High School boys basketball are currently taking place and will 
go until November 30th. This age group will register as a team with the cost being 
$250 per team for those attending Bonneville High School. 
 

     Any late registrations will be charged a late fee and participation will be limited to 
available open spots. Each grade division can register online at 
www.riverdalecity.com or at the Community Center, 4360 S. Parker Drive. For more 
information  call 801-621-6084. 
 

· Volunteer Coaches are needed!  Parents, PLEASE volunteer to coach when 
you register your youth.  A background check is required for all coaches. 

 
FAMILY NIGHTS AT THE COMMUNITY CENTER 
 

     Our Family Nights at the Community Center are now taking 
place. They are held every Monday night at 6:00 p.m. and will go 
through December 2nd.  The main activity is Badminton.  
Remember, family activities are free – put those days on your calendar and plan to 
attend! 
 
INTRAMURALS  
 

     Our November activity is Badminton. Youth 8 to 18 can be registered online or at 
the Community Center. This is a great sport that is fun to learn. The cost is $5.00. 
There are three age divisions: 8 to 9, 10 to 12, and 13 to 18. Each class is limited to 
20 participants.  For information please call 801-621-6084.  

KEEP STREET GUTTERS CLEAN 
 

     The leaves have begun their annual descent, covering the 
lawns, driveways, and sidewalks. As you clean up the leaves please 
remember to also clean the leaves out of the street gutters in front 
of your home. Leaves left in the street gutters will cause two 
problems: First, leaves can be washed down the street gutter and 
accumulate in the storm drain system. This can cause the storm drains to become 
clogged leading to potential flooding during a heavy rain.  
 

     Second, as Public Works performs the street sweeping, accumulated leaves in 
the street gutters will greatly reduce the ability of the sweeper to properly clean the 
street and can also cause the machine to become clogged.  
 

     Please remember to clean your street gutters as you clear your yard of fallen 
leaves. Your cooperation in this matter is greatly appreciated. 
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SENIOR NEWS 

RIVERDALE SENIOR CENTER 
4433 South 900 West         801-621-6086 

 

Open 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. Monday thru Friday.  
 

Stop by the Senior Center for a daily schedule or go to 
www.riverdalecity.com. 

HOLIDAY MEAL SCHEDULE 
 

     The Thanksgiving lunch will be held on November 
22nd at noon. Please come and join us for oven baked 
turkey with all the trimmings! To make your reservation 
please sign up at the Senior Center or call 801-621-6086.  
 

     Our annual Christmas dinner and program will be held on 
December 13th at 6:00 p.m. The program will begin at 6:30 p.m. To sign 
up please call 801-621-6086. 
 
CRAFT FUNDRAISER  
 

     Fall and Christmas craft items are now for sale at the Senior Center. 
There are a variety of home-made items to buy for yourself or as a gift. 
Stop by and take a look! Proceeds go to the Senior Center programs. 
 
SENIOR CENTER CLOSED FOR HOLIDAYS 
 

     The Senior Center will be closed for the following holidays: 
· November 11th - Veterans Day 
· November 28th & 29th - Thanksgiving Holiday 

Lunch is served at noon weekdays 
for seniors 55 and older for $2.50. 
 

November 
 

  4 - Beef Stroganoff With Noodles 
  5 - Fried Chicken 
  6 - Unbreaded Tilapia Fish Fillets 
  7 - Hot  Roast Beef Sandwich 
  8 - Turkey Steak 
11 - Closed for Veterans Day 
12 - Hamburger Casserole 
13 - Spaghetti with Meatballs 
14 - Battered Cod 
15 - Ham 
18 - Country Fried Steak 

      19 - Breaded Chicken Breast 
      20 - Salisbury Steak 
      21 - Lasagna 
      22 - Oven Baked Turkey 
      25 - Sweet N’ Sour Chicken 
      26 - Salmon 
      27 - Baked Potato Bar 
      28 - Closed for Thanksgiving 
      29 - Closed for Thanksgiving 
 

December 
 

  2 - Meatloaf 
  3 - Pork Tenderloin Steak 
  4 - Roast Beef 
  5 - Battered Cod 
  6 - Ground Beef Gravy 
  9 - Salisbury Steak 

LUNCH MENU 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

SENIOR CENTER NEWS BRIEFS 
 
 

· Yoga Class  is held every Tuesday 
and Friday at 9:00 a.m. Let yoga 
exercise your body, mind, and spirit! 
 

· Photo Scanning Class is being held 
on Thursdays at 12:30 p.m. 

 

· Donation needed: If you have a 
sewing machine collecting dust, the 
Senior Center can put it to good use. 

 

· Volunteer teachers needed for our 
art and fly tying classes. Contact 
Shawn at 801-621-6086. 

DEVELOPMENT ACTIVITY REPORT 

Open for Business 

  Follow us on: 
 

Follow the links on the city website! 

· November  8 th & 22nd - Caregiver 
support from 1:00 - 3:30 p.m. 
 

· November 14 th - Foot Clinic at 9:30 
a.m. The cost is $10. 
 

· November 15 th - Ensure pick up. 
 

· November 27 th - Grief support group 
meets at 10:30 a.m. 
 

· December 3 rd - Entertainment by 
Heart Beats, after lunch. 
 

· December 4 th - Blood pressure / blood 
sugar check at 11:00 a.m. 
 

· December 12 th - Foot Clinic at 9:30 
a.m. The cost is $10. 

HOME PROBLEMS?  
 

     Is your home in need of re-
pairs? The RDA Housing Program 
provides low-interest and no-
interest loans of up to $30,000 for 
property improvements to property owners 
who meet the policy requirements. A loan 
packet may be obtained at the Civic Center 
or at www.riverdalecity.com.  

RIVERDALE ROAD 
CONSTRUCTION 
 

     Construction activities on 
Riverdale Road from I-84 to 
1900 West in Roy will continue until 
November 20th. Construction will then begin 
again in January 2014. Residents are urged 
to exercise caution while traveling in the 
construction zone. There may be some 
temporary impacts to traffic on Riverdale 
Road and Freeway Park Drive. All 
businesses in the construction zone will be 
accessible during the entire project. For 
current construction information please visit 
the city website at www.riverdalecity.com. 

Firehouse Subs will  
open in mid November 
at 4197 S. Riverdale 
Road. 

 

EZ Pawn is preparing to 
open a store at 4068 S. 
Riverdale Road. 

 
Vapor-Mania is planning 
to open a store at 1063 
W. Riverdale Road. 

 
Blue Hills Dental will open 
an office at 4115 S. 
Riverdale Road. 

 

New and Ongoing Developments 
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Mayor / City Council                            
Mayor Burrows         
Councilor Arnold          
Councilor Hunt 
Councilor Mitchell           
Councilor Searle    
Councilor Staten 

 

Civic Center 
4600 South Weber River Drive 
         801-394-5541 
 

City Administrator 
Larry Hansen           801-436-1233 

Department of Business Administration 
4600 S. Weber River Drive   801-394-5541 
 

Community Center 
4360 S. Parker Drive             801-621-6084 
 

Senior Center 
4433 S. 900 W.     801-621-6086 
 

Justice Court 
4600 S. Weber River Drive   801-394-9314 
 

Department of Community Development 
4600 S. Weber River Drive   801-394-5541 x1215 
 

Department of Public Works / Utilities  
4600 S. Weber River Drive   801-394-5541 x1201 
After hours dispatch 801-629-8221 

Police Department 
4580 South Weber River Drive 
911  Emergencies 
801-394-6616  Business Line 
801-629-8221  Weber Dispatch 
801-394-6616  Animal Control 
 
Fire Department 
4334 South Parker Drive 
911  Emergencies 
801-394-7481  Business Line 
801-629-8221  Weber Dispatch 

RIVERDALE CITY DIRECTORY 
 

801-621-7979 
801-721-4255 
801-392-0037 
801-627-2321 
801-392-2122 
801-627-8822 

CITY CALENDAR 
November / December 2013 

*Agendas for the meetings are posted in the Civic Center foyer prior to the meetings and on our website, www.riverdalecity.com.  

Sunday  Monday  Tuesday  Wednesday  Thursday  Friday  Saturday  

      3 
 
      Daylight  
       Savings Time  
       Ends 

4 
 
Family Night at the 
Community Center 

5 
 
General Election 

6 
City Council   
Meeting* 6:00 p.m. 
 

Garbage Day 

Red Recycle Day 

7 8 9 
 
Scrapbooking Day 
at the Community 
Center  

10 11 Veterans Day 
Ceremony 10 a.m. 
 

City Offices 
Closed 
 

Family Night  

12 
 
Planning  
Commission* 
6:30 p.m.  

13 
 
Garbage Day 
 

Blue Recycle Day 

14 15 16 

17 18 
 
Family Night at the 
Community Center 

19 
 
City Council / RDA 
Meeting* 6:00 p.m.  

20 
 
Garbage Day 
 

Red Recycle Day 

21 22 
 
Senior Center 
Thanksgiving 
Lunch 

23 

24 25 
 
Family Night at the 
Community Center 

26 
 
Planning  
Commission* 
6:30 p.m.  

27 
 
Garbage Day 
 

Blue Recycle Day 

28 
 

Thanksgiving 

29 30 
 
Last Day to 
Register for Boys 
Basketball 

      1 
 
 

2  
 
Family Night at the 
Community Center 

3 
 
City Council   
Meeting* 6:00 p.m. 

4 
 
Garbage Day 
 

Red Recycle Day 

5 6 7 
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All City Buildings Closed, except the 
Community Center is open Friday 


